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Dear parents and guardians of the Hermann School, 
 
In order to provide you with the best possible transparency, I would like to explain the 
following chart, which was made available to us by the Ministry, in more detail. 

 

 
 
https://www.schulministerium.nrw/system/files/media/document/file/modifizierter_testrhythmus_grundschulen-
primarstufe_0.pdf 
 
 

All children of the Hermann School are tested on Monday and Wednesday by lollipop 
test (pool test). 
On the respective evening, I as the head teacher receive binding information from the 
laboratory by 8:30 p.m. at the latest as to which class / learning group has a positive 
and / or negative pool. 
 
The following scenarios are possible: 
 
1. the pool test of a learning group / class is negative 
 
This means that no child within this group is infected with the coronavirus. 
Normal lessons take place the following day.  
Neither you as guardians / parents nor we, on the part of the school, have to subject 
the children of this negatively tested learning group / class to a citizenship test / rapid 
test. 
Everything goes its "normal" course. 
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2. the pool test of a learning group / class is positive 
 
This means that within this positive pool at least one child is infected with the corona-
virus.  
Again, as the head teacher, I am notified by 8:30 pm.  
I then inform the respective class teacher immediately. 
The class teacher of your class / learning group will then contact you immediately.  
 
In our experience, it has also proved extremely helpful within the last week if you 
have a "WhatsApp group" or similar within your learning group / class. This way you 
as parents can network well and pass on this information accordingly. In this way, pa-
rents can also be reached whom we cannot inform immediately by telephone. 
 
On the following day, your child will either be tested by you at an official testing 
centre or at school. 
If you take your child to such a test centre, we will need to receive the result by email 
hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de; regardless of whether your child has tested ne-
gative or positive.  
If your child tests POSITIVE for the coronavirus after the rapid test at an official tes-
ting centre, please take your child to home isolation and also report the result to us. 
 
If your child has a positive rapid test at school, we will contact you immediately and 
you must collect your child IMMEDIATELY and take another test at an official testing 
centre.  
In our experience, it seems that if we test that your child has had a positive rapid test 
at school, you will get a PCR test for your child. However, this finding in the last few 
days is "without guarantee". 
 
Ultimately, testing will continue in the class with a positive pool result, also in the 
course of the following days, until the pool of the respective learning group / class, is 
negative again.  
Until this point, the children must be tested daily either by a rapid test at an official 
testing station or by us at school. 
Please print out the test results of a citizenship test and give them to your child to 
take to school or send them directly after you have received them by e-mail to her-
mannschule@stadt-muenster.de .   
 
Hopefully I have been able to give you a good overview of the current procedure. If 
you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at any time. 
 
Best regards from the school, 
 
 
 
Judith Lüttikhuis 
-Principal- 
 
 
 
 


